

August 26, 2022

To: Developers and Consultants

RE: Changes to Technical Review of Private Drainage Plan Review

Dear Developers and Consultants:

The Department of Public Works received and completed review of comments from developers and consultants, and the results support eliminating the review process for private drainage plans. Beginning September 1, 2022, Public Works will not longer review, but will only receive private drainage plans which will expedite the permitting process.

Private drainage plans submitted to Public Works will not be reviewed and will only be stamped as received by the City. These projects will continue to be inspected by Public Works Field Services inspectors utilizing the plans provided. The Engineer of Record will be responsible for the accuracy and appropriateness of the design, information provided in the documents, and plans. Receipt by the City will not release or waive the representations or warranties of the Engineer of Record.

Your support of this change is appreciated as it will allow Public Works plan reviews to focus on required public plan review. If questions or if you need any additional information, please contact Debbie Miller, P.E., at debbie.miller@okc.gov or Barry Lodge, P.E. at barry.lodge@okc.gov.

Sincerely,

Public Works/City Engineer

Eric J. Wenger, P.E.,